
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775  360-407-6300 

May 15, 2025 

Julie Peoples 
490 Stuart Road Northeast 
Cleveland, TN 37312 
jcpeoples@olin.com 

RE: Approval to Pause Sampling at Compliance Groundwater Wells P2-S and 11-BL 

• Site Name:  Frederickson Industrial Park (Site)
• Site Address:  18001 Canyon Road East, Puyallup, 98375
• Facility/Site ID:  1301
• Cleanup Site ID:  3557

Dear Julie Peoples: 

This work is being done under Agreed Order No. 9514 between Washington State Department 
of Ecology (Ecology) and Olin Corporation and Mallinckrodt US Holdings LLC (the Companies), 
and in compliance with the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70A.305 RCW. 

As of the tenth monitored natural attenuation compliance monitoring event at the Site, 
concentrations of carbon tetrachloride (CTC) in groundwater continue to decline. In accordance 
with Section 3.1 of the approved Compliance Monitoring Work Plan, dated November 2013, 
groundwater sampling at monitoring wells P2-S and 11-BL can be paused. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 360-999-9590 or cam.penner-ash@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Cam Penner-Ash, LG 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 
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cc: 
Karen Kampwerth, Mallinckrodt, karen.kampwerth@mnk.com 
Deborah Taege, Boeing, deborah.a.taege@boeing.com 
Anne Smith, City of Tacoma, asmith2@cityoftacoma.org 
David Parkinson, Geosyntec, dparkinson@geosyntec.com 
Marian Abbett, PE, Ecology, marian.abbett@ecy.wa.gov 
Ecology Site File 
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